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22 March 2010 
 
  
President Daniel Bradley and Provost Jack Maynard 
Indiana State University 
Terre Haute, Indiana  47809 
 
Dear President Bradley and Provost Maynard: 
 
Members of the ISU Chapter of AAUP are deeply troubled by recent academic directions initiated by the 
senior leadership at Indiana State University.  We refer to decisions to dismiss a large part of the non-tenure 
track teaching faculty and to suspend academic leaves, as well as the proposal to significantly increase the 
teaching obligation of tenured and tenure-track faculty.  We believe these responses to funding reductions are 
not in the long-term interests of ISU as a vibrant institution of higher education.  They are inconsistent with 
its stated mission and current strategic plan, and they are not necessitated by the financial picture faced by the 
University. Alternative adjustments to funding reductions would be less damaging to the integrity of the 
education and service that ISU provides to its stakeholders.  Moreover, we perceive the decision process 
behind these initiatives to indicate a lack of willingness to genuinely engage the faculty as partners in 
managing the University.  Faculty are ready to participate in hard choices, and their engagement is critical to 
ensuring that the core mission of the University is maintained.  The “buy in” generated by an inclusive 
approach would enhance productivity during difficult adjustments.  
 
The dismissal of temporary and part-time faculty is clearly stressful for those who would lose their jobs. We 
are concerned about their professional success and economic status and believe recent decisions of ISU 
executives are unnecessarily onerous for them.  The dismissals also will reduce the credibility of the 
University as a reliable employer, compromising the long run prospects for attracting high quality people.   
 
Tenured and tenure-track faculty at ISU are already fully employed, so imposing increased teaching 
obligations necessitates either an above normal work load, a reduction of faculty effort in other areas (i.e. 
research and service), and/or a deterioration in attention devoted to individual courses.  Suspending academic 
leaves will reduce faculty achievements in research and other creative work and diminish improvement of 
their professional capabilities. Our deeper concern is the more gradual deterioration of the academic 
experience and prospects for educational and professional success that ISU students can expect in the future. 
The quality of teaching will be adversely affected by both increased teaching loads and reduced research.  In 
turn, this will be reflected in the perceived quality of an ISU credential and thus degrade the placement of 
ISU graduates in jobs and graduate programs.   
 
The proposition that faculty would teach outside their areas of specialization is particularly troubling in this 
regard.  Since the State of Indiana has decided to develop a robust community college system, it is 
appropriate for public four-year institutions to distinguish themselves by offering deeper and more 
sophisticated curricula.  Faculty professional development and research are integral parts of meeting this 
need.  In this regard the recent proposals are inconsistent with the University’s mission statement and current 
strategic plan.  In particular, strategic goal 6 – attract high quality faculty and staff – is especially 
compromised.  Moreover, ISU policy for temporary faculty requires “…at the minimum, a master's degree in 
the appropriate discipline.” 
 
There are further negative repercussions of suspending leaves and raising teaching loads.  First, they are 
corrosive of faculty morale, a critical intangible asset that was weak at ISU before these proposals were 
announced.  The survey of employee attitudes taken in April 2009 clearly showed that ISU personnel were 
significantly less satisfied than their peers in other public universities.  Second, they will diminish faculty 
involvement in managing the University.  While shared governance is vital to the long-term health of higher 
education, participation is an individual choice.  Increased work obligations in other areas will result in less 
active engagement in faculty government, exerting a pernicious long run effect on the quality of academic 
management at ISU.    
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Reduced public funding is a matter that ISU must address, but there are alternative ways of coping that are 
not as damaging to the long-term prospects of the University.  A widely shared salary reduction is one.  The 
expense of fielding the entire set of non-tenure track faculty runs to a few millions of dollars annually.  An 
institution that enjoys net assets of  $302 million and working capital of $49 million can find an alternative 
that imposes less stress.  The leadership’s apparent decision to preserve ISU’s financial capital comes at the 
expense of its human and social capitals.  Our position is that the human and social capitals are more vital.  
Consequently, we urge a reconsideration of the recent proposals.  In particular ISU should retain the vast 
majority of non-tenure track faculty in the near term, reinstate academic leaves, and remove the requirement 
that tenured and tenure-track faculty significantly increase their teaching load.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
Executive Committee, AAUP – ISU Chapter 
 
 
 
Mark Hamm, President   Nora Hopkins, Past President    
 
 
 
Stan Buchanan    Gerardo Cummings  Richard Lotspeich 
Vice President    Secretary   Treasurer 


